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PROBUS CLUB 

OF 

AIRPORT DISTRICT INC. 
PO Box 449, BROOKLYN PARK SA 5032 

ABN: 61 416 134 893 

 

 

 

 

Management Committee 2023-24 

President:  Laurie Smith 

M: 0417 295 717 ,E: elsee01@gmail.com  
 

Vice President:  Joy Mitton 

M: 0402 205 424, E: mitton.joy@gmail.com 

 

Immediate Past President:  Vicki Miller 
M: 0439 850 134, E: vicki-miller@bigpond.com 

 

Secretary:   Eric Fiebig 

M: 0418 894 315 E: ericfiebig35@gmail.com  

 

Treasurer:  Drew Marshman 

M: 0480 156 251, E : marshper@bigpond.com  
 

Membership:  Helen Graetz 

M: 0409 673 561, E: hgraetz@tpg.com.au  

 

All Outings:  Marty Lage 

M: 0405 002 034, E: lage5@hotmail.com 

 

Guest Speakers:  Kel Burke 

M: 0418 916 546, E: rosandkel@optusnet.com.au 

 

Club Services: Alison & Brian Thomas 

M: 0429 959 277 (A), 0467 200 027 (B),            
E: cedarboxba@gmail.com  

  
Newsletter Editor:  Glen Graetz 

M: 0407 621 753, E: graegr@tpg.com.au 

——————————oOo—————————— 

Assistant Treasurer:  Glen Graetz 

M: 0407 621 753, E: graegr@tpg.com.au 

Newsletter Collator:  Kathryn Whittlesea  
Ph: 8297 2768, E: kathryn.whittlesea@gmail.com  

Historian:  Graham Smith 

M: 0401 137 148, Ph: 8353 1510 

E: margrah1@bigpond.com 

Club Photographer:  Glen Graetz 

M: 0407 621 753, E: graegr@tpg.com.au 

Venue Coordinator:  Kel Burke 

M: 0418 916 546, E: rosandkel@optusnet.com.au 

General Meetings: 09:45am for 10:00am start, on the fourth Thursday in the Month,  
at  Airport Over 50’s Club, 18 Coral Sea Road, Fulham SA 5024. 

22nd February 2024  

 

MORNING TEA ROSTER for FEBRUARY 

Rita & Kym Littler, Joy Mitton 

MORNING TEA ROSTER for MARCH 

Jan Chaplin, Helen Yeates, Marilyn Wildy 

OUTINGS COLLECTION  - FEBRUARY 

Jan Chaplin, Pam Stewart 

OUTINGS COLLECTION  - MARCH 

Rita & Kym Littler 

Welcome to our Club’s  
February Newsletter. 

A Happy belated Valentines 
Day, for the 14th February. 
   

Today we welcome our Guest Speakers, Tamas  
Lorincz & Holocaust survivor, Eva Temple. They will 
speak to us about the Bergen-Belsen  Concentration 
Camp.    

NOTE:  OUR NEXT MEETING TO BE HELD ON THE 21st MARCH 2024 

Bergen-Belsen began as a camp for Allied prisoners of war. 
After it was turned over to the SS, it became a Nazi  
concentration camp in 1943. Beginning in fall 1944, the SS  
deported to Bergen-Belsen large numbers of prisoners  
evacuated from Nazi camps further east.  
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The ‘Suggestion Box’   
is now located on the ‘Outing’ folders Table.  
Any suggestions / ideas for Club Activities etc,  
will be greatly accepted by the Management  

    Committee. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nancy Bruer-Hufford 5th February 

Margaret Morgan  11th February 

Celia Mills   13th February 

John Squire   17th February 

Lee Vasileff   23rd February 

Fae Haylock   27th February 

“Does ” MORNING TEA 

(First Wednesday in the month) 

6th March  2024, 10:30am, at  

La Vita, 342 Grange Road Kidman Park 

~ ALL LADIES WELCOME TO ATTEND ~ 

 
 
 

(First Tuesday in the month) 
 

5th March 2024, 10:30am, at   

the new  Surf Life Saving Club , West Beach 

1 A Seaview Road West Beach. 

“Bucks” MORNING TEA 

~ ALL MEN WELCOME TO ATTEND ~ 

Here are some Valentine’s Day jokes that 
you might enjoy:  

 

21st March 2024  NOT   28th March (Maundy Thursday - Easter)  

18th April 2024  NOT  25th April (Anzac Day)    

   ( Note: - 3rd week of Month, NOT 4th week) 

BELATED 

ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS OF $40 PER MEMBER ARE NOW DUE.  
Please pay Drew Marshman or pay by Bank Transfer (details on page 6) 

 Why did the banana go out with the prune?  
 Because it couldn’t get a date. 
 What did the boy bird say to the girl bird on Valentine’s Day? 

  Let me call you Tweet heart! 
 What did the stamp say to the envelope on Valentine’s Day?  
 I’m stuck on you! 
 What did the painter say to her boyfriend?  
 “I love you with all my art!” 
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Our Outings Policy is:  
“Please pay within ONE MONTH of Booking. 

Non-members MUST PAY when Booking. 

 Please Wear Name Badges  

To ALL MEETINGS & OUTINGS 

AIRPORT DISTRICT INC. 

Just A Friendly Reminder 

If you are unable to attend an Outing that you have put your name down for, PLEASE let Marty Lage 

 know by phoning her on 0405 002 034 or SMS on same number, or email her at lage5@hotmail.com  

 

 

 

Baskerville - A Sherlock Holmes Mystery 

Saturday 6th April 2024   2:00pm matinee. Cost $29 pp. 

The Arts Theatre, 
53 Angas Street, 

Adelaide SA  

Sherlock Holmes and Dr. Watson must crack the mystery of “The Hound of 
the Baskervilles” before a family curse dooms its newest heir. Watch as our 
intrepid investigators try to escape a dizzying web of clues, silly accents,  
disguises and deceit as five actors deftly portray more than 40 characters.  
Does a wild hellhound prowl the moors of Devonshire? Can our heroes  
discover the truth in time?  
Join the fun and see how far from elementary the truth can be. 

 

Outing to Charles Sturt Museum 

39-D JETTY ROAD GRANGE SA 5022. 

On Thursday, 14th March 2024, at 10:00am 

Cost $15.00  including Devonshire Tea 

Today Kel Burke will Interview  

Cleone OKE, 

 a long time member of our Club. 
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L-R: Helen Graetz, Marty Lage & 
Eric Fiebig. 

Insert:  Janet Whiteford. (absent) 

 

 Dan Smith ,  
Club Foundation 

Interviewed by Kel Burke 

Guest Speaker– Janet Weir a volunteer at the Stroke Foundation 

Janet Weir is a volunteer Stroke-Safe Speaker who is passionate about stroke prevention 
and spreading greater awareness in the community.   

She has given several talks at retirement villages, libraries, probus, sports and bowls clubs to 

 educate Australians about stroke awareness and prevention. Janet’s father, uncle and daughter 
all suffered from Trans Ischemic Attacks (TIAs), which has made her even more committed to 
stroke prevention . The Stroke Foundation is an Australian non-profit organization that aims to 
prevent, treat and beat stroke through research, advocacy, and health programs .  

Alison Thomas gave a vote of Thanks & 
presented Janet with a small gift. 

Kel Burke introduced Janet Weir 

https://strokefoundation.org.au/media-centre/media-releases/2023/07/improving-stroke-awareness-one-talk-at-a-time
https://strokefoundation.org.au/media-centre/media-releases/2023/07/improving-stroke-awareness-one-talk-at-a-time
https://strokefoundation.org.au/media-centre/media-releases/2023/07/improving-stroke-awareness-one-talk-at-a-time
https://strokefoundation.org.au/media-centre/media-releases/2023/07/improving-stroke-awareness-one-talk-at-a-time
https://unleyrotary.org.au/Speakers/0d1cf9f7-e87b-4400-a446-4dc86de33d5c
https://unleyrotary.org.au/Speakers/0d1cf9f7-e87b-4400-a446-4dc86de33d5c
https://unleyrotary.org.au/Speakers/0d1cf9f7-e87b-4400-a446-4dc86de33d5c
https://radioadelaide.org.au/2023/05/01/janet-weir-be-aware-stroke/
https://radioadelaide.org.au/2023/05/01/janet-weir-be-aware-stroke/
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8th March 2024  @ 6pm. 
THE BROADWAY HOTEL, 61 Broadway, 

Glenelg South SA 5045 

 

19th April 2024 @ 6pm 

THE HENLEY BEACH HOTEL, 
157 Esplanade, Henley Beach SA 5022 

 

To Club Members  

 

Donation of $160  

to the  

STROKE FOUNDATION 

(January meeting).  

 

 

 
23rd May ~  Peter Clark, Director of Monarto  

Safari Park will be our Guest Speaker. 

 Kel Burke 

 Mel Dayman 

 Marty Lage 

 Barbara Shepherdson 

 Alison Thomas 

 Brian Thomas 

 Kathryn Whittlesea 

 Helen Yeates 

22nd February  ~Tamas Lorincz & Eva Temple ,  

Holocaust—Bergen-Belsen  Concentration Camp    

21st March ~AGM   
(small groups, number system) 

 

Kym Littler will also brief us on  
using the ‘AED—Difibrillator’. 

Holocaust survivor Eva  
Temple with her parents, 

who were sent to Auschwitz.  

—————————————————————————————oOo—————————————————————————————- 

 Bergen-Belsen 

Nazi concentration camp 

Our Club has acquired a as 
new ‘light weight’ wheel-
chair, donated by a friend of 
Kym Littler. The wheel-chair 
is locked away in the 
‘Airport Probus cupboard,’  
at the Over 50’s Club. It is 
available to any member on 
a club outing or meeting.  
Contact either Kel Burke on  
0418 916 546 or Mel  
Dayman on 0403 336 054 
who have keys for the Over 
50’s Club. 

18th April ~ 

Paul Przibilla from 

His subject will be on “Keeping Senior Citizens 

Safe Online & SCAMS”. 

Peter has over 35 years of wildlife 
experience, with his previous roles 
including working with zoos, wild-
life businesses, conservation and  
Environmental education in Papua, 
New Guinea.  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nazi_concentration_camp
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 NEXT MANAGEMENT MEETING:   Thursday 7th March 2024, at 10am 

         19 Seafield Street, Largs North.  
 

 NEXT GENERAL MEETING:    Thursday 21st March 2024, at 10am   

        Airport Over 50’s Club, 18 Coral Sea Road, Fulham. 

PAYMENTS BY BANK TRANSFER 

Account Name: Probus Club of Airport District Inc. 

BSB: 015-214 

Account No. 417529217 

*** In the REFERENCE box, please put what you are paying for eg: Subs, which Outing /s. *** 

   APOLOGIES  

Before the General Meetings, Please contact the Membership Officer, 
Helen Graetz  on  mobile: 0409 673 561 or email: hgraetz@tpg.com.au  

An Apology Sheet is available on the Membership Officer’s table as you enter the building.  

This sheet is available until 12 noon at each meeting, if you wish to apologise for future meetings. 

Don’t Forget after General Meetings, Lunch at the Lockleys Hotel. 

ALL MEMBERS & VISITORS WELCOME. 

“Active Retirees”—the National Probus Magazine 

You can access the “Active Retirees “magazine by going to the Probus 
South Pacific website and clicking on “Active Retirees”. 

Kindly printed by Simon Birmingham, Senator for South Australia 

http://probussouthpacific.org/microsites/airportdistrict 

Our Club Website is maintained by Graeme Bond. 


